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26/08/2024  16:10:152024/3306/P COMMNT Steven Bobasch This application is inaccurate. 

First, the work is already completed in a conservation area without any permission being obtained. The 

application does say at one point that the work is done but elsewhere the old attachments  imply it is not.

Second the application describes 4 louvred panels. In fact there are 2 such panels cut into the wall and one 

other panel put into a window. 

Third, it is wrong to say that none of the buildings on the application site have an Energy Performance 

Certificate (EPC). And surely the applicant should have one.

The ventilation systems are installed and operational.  There have been complaints by residents, of the 

vibration and noise.

Please can the Council now inspect them for noise and odour?

23/08/2024  17:53:272024/3306/P OBJ David 

Hetherington

The emission from the vent from the WatchHouse kitchen has an unpleasant, sour odour. This smell 

sometimes drifts into the stairwell to the flats above. It sometimes drifts into the kitchen of our flat immediately 

above.

The amount of odour varies according to the strength and direction of the breeze, being higher when there is 

no breeze.

The WatchHouse "Property and Facilities Manager" has assured us that he smelled nothing from this vent 

after its recent filter upgrade, however my wife and I and other residents still smell it every time we enter or 

leave the block during cafe opening hours.
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